
The students, staff, and communities of Winnipeg School Division are committed to truth and
reconciliation through building relationships with Mother Earth, the original peoples of this

land, and the stories that bring us together. We acknowledge the place in which we gather is
on Treaty 1 territory, the homeland of the Red River Métis, and the ancestral lands of the

Anishinaabe, Ininiwak, and Dakota Oyate peoples.
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     Students at Tyndall Park School participated in the
annual Terry Fox Run on September 20th. The Terry Fox
Run usually takes approximately 25-30 minutes to
complete. After a brief assembly, students went outside in
the astonishing weather and took on a full run around the
field while Nursery/Kindergarten students did a smaller
run. People have raised about $350.00 in total and we are
hoping to reach about $450.00 by Friday September 27,
2024. We would also like to thank Ms. Dow for continuing
to organize this necessary event for our students. We are
also grateful for the teachers, students, and families for
their support that makes it all possible.

A New Look and Team!
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     You will notice a slightly different look to Tyndall Park's newsletter this year - that is
because it is being written by student journalists! Six interested, aspiring journalists from
grade 5/6 will be writing articles each month that highlight staff members, classrooms,
learning, events and other important information from Tyndall Park School. A big thank
you to Dana, Shantal, Gwen, Jacob, Gavin, and Sophie for taking on the responsibility of
keeping our community informed and Ms. Bembenek for helping out!

The TP Terry Fox Run

By: Mr. Erichsen, Vice-Principal

By: Jacob Cruz



Fire and Evacuation Drills
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     The Tyndall Park School evacuation drill of
the 2024 school year was on the date of Sept
19th. An actual evacuation would happen if it
was not safe in the school. The evacuation
drill is a walk from Tyndall Park School to
Garden Grove School (3.2 Kilometers.) The
walk from Tyndall to Garden Grove is
estimated to take 18-22 minutes to travel
while walking. An evacuation drill happens
once every school year so we all know what to
do in the event of an actual evacuation. The
latest fire drill was on Sept 12. A fire drill
happens once every month. Fire drills and
evacuation drills are important to practice for
any actual fires or evacuations.

Common Area Training

By: Gavin Timothy Fernandez

     As you may know, Tyndall Park usually does
common area training every year. It teaches us
about the expectations of common areas, and
helps us make good choices in the school (hence
the name). Today, I will go over the rules of the
halls! Several hallways weave together,
combining into a new one. Think of it like a zipper
merge on a road. You wouldn't be able to get
anywhere with a bunch of drivers bumping into
each other! That’s why there are speed limits and
rules. Now cut back to the hallways- it’s EXACTLY
the same! We have No Running policies, and
H.A.L.L.S (Hands to yourself, All eyes forward,
Lips zipped, Listen to the teacher, and last but
not least, Single file). We use these rules to make
a better community, and to prevent future
accidents.

By: Sophie Barrion



      Truth and reconciliation, something
we commemorate every year…but why
do we commemorate it? Residential
schools started in 1831 and ended in
1996. The story behind it that showed
how blind we were to the situation
came to light in April, 2013. Phyllis
Webstad, the person who told her
story, was a survivor of a residential
school. She told us about how bad the
‘schools’ actually were. Phyllis was the
person who told us about her story and
how her orange shirt, the only thing
that she could keep, was taken from her
too. That’s why we wear an orange shirt
on September 30th. Due to the
importance of truth and reconciliation,
we will commemorate it for an entire
week. We do it to not only apologize for
what happened, but also to show we
recognize the damage of residential
schools through our actions. We need
to not only apologize, but also take
accountability and make changes.

Truth and Reconciliation Week
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By: Gwen Guno



     Mrs Mospanchuk has been at Tyndall Park since
2012. When she talks about the teachers she says
“There is a lot of positive energy and kindness from the
teachers which makes everyone feel lots of love and
joy.” Her favorite thing is the community because they
are friendly and cooperative. She spoke and said
“Nothing happens until belonging.” The special events
that happen at Tyndall Park are either for our safety,
for fun, or for remembering. She stated that she has
always had a Vice Principal, but it has not always been
Mr. Erichsen. She says her best year is this year,
because every year gets better. She says right now
Tyndall is becoming quieter and a lot of kids are
showing respect. 

TP Staff Spotlight
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TP Classroom Spotlight
      Ms.Perreault is a new teacher to Tyndall Park,
and is now teaching grade 4 in room 4. Ms.P says
that her class is pretty well behaved (but they
can be a bit chatty sometimes). Ms.P likes to
teach math because it challenges the brain, but
she really likes anything hands on. Ms.P has
taught grade 7 and 8 at Arborgate school in La
Broquerie.
    Her students like Math, Writing and Phys-Ed. In
Math they are learning base 10, multiplication
and place value. On a scale from 1 to 10 they like
grade four 11/10! For choice time they like art,
Spot It, board games, talking together and
dominos. They will have homework very soon,
and they like school 50/50.
    For the E.A’ s, they help out with almost
anything and everything. Their names are Mr.
Shawn and Ms.Therrien. What they like most
about the class is the kids always being kind.

   This class is amazing!!!
    

By: Shantal Castillo

By: Dana Christopher
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